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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. We are thankful to our Lord for giving us another blessed month. We had regular 
services in Bocsa. Even though Aurel couldn’t travel to Bucharest anymore, last month, because 
Estera’s pregnancy was due, the brethren in Bucharest met regularly and bro. David preached for them. 
It is my ardent desire to see them growing and able to function as a distinct church. We see clear 
progress in this respect, even though they don’t feel ready yet. Be in prayer for them, and that the Lord 
would raise and equip a pastor for them. 
In Timisoara we had good fellowship, but we 
weren’t able to meet every week, as Aurel 
Miclea and those that attend regularly were 
away for part of the month. Miriam and I 
visited the brethren in Timisoara once. We 
also made a trip to Filiasi, to attend the 
funeral of Bro. Aurel Munteanu’s maternal 
grandmother. Brothers and sisters from 
Bucharest also came. Estera, Aurel’s wife, 
gave birth to a beautiful daughter, Naomi. 
There were some complications, but we’re 
very thankful that both the mother and the 
baby are doing well. They have just returned home when we went for the funeral. 
In Bucharest we had new visitors. A young family who was recently saved. They started listening to us 
online. They want to join the church by baptism. Praise the Lord! They had to move away for the time 
being to the port city of Constanta, in Southeastern Romania, because of his job. They do join our 
evening Bible study hour that we do online three evenings/week. Be in prayer for them.  
Our annual Bible conference is coming up. We will continue the study of the Biblical Covenants. We 
are studying now the New Covenant. This conference is one of the annual highlights of our church. It is 
much more than a teaching conference. After every such conference, the church grew in many areas. 
The Lord has opened new doors for missions, brought people to church membership and increased our 
desire for holiness. Every church member is involved, every one prays, fasts, helps and serves with 
their own ability and gifts. It is a delightful picture. However, there is a lot of opposition. It is a 
veritable spiritual warfare. We covet your prayers for this event and for all of us. 
Literature work. Last month we mailed 18 large packages with literature. We encountered problems 
with some of our equipment, which delayed work. But we managed to repair it. Various challenges 
delayed us from finishing projects in several languages. But we do our best to make progress and press 
on with the printing work. It is a powerful instrument in spreading the truth and we want to make the 
most of it. It is costly in terms of finances, it is time and energy consuming, but it is totally worth it.  
We thank the Lord for each and every one of you that pray for and support the efforts to expand God’s 
Kingdom in this part of the world. Bro. Raul 

Visiting the Munteanu family and their newborn, Naomi
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